## Dan & Mary Lu Coventon

MISSIONARIES IN HONDURAS

FARTHEST HORIZONS—FROM HERE TO THE END OF THE EARTH

September 27, 2024

## Dear Friends,

## Greetings from Honduras!

In July our son Matthew came down from lowa for a visit. He was born and raised here but hadn't been back since 2012. He brought our grandson Samuel along with him. They planned to be here over the



Our son Matthew at the far left during one of the group activities in the 2024 Kid's Camp.

weekend of our Kid's Camp and helped out during the day. Matt also enjoyed reconnecting with people he knew and worshiping in Spanish in church. This was Samuel's first visit to Honduras, so we also made sure to have some typical Honduran food, see the Caribbean Ocean and visit the Mayan ruins in Copán.

The Kid's Camp is always a great time. This year's theme was "Chosen Generation". The future belongs



This year's camp attendees and their group leaders. Each group has distinctive hats, pompoms or scarves.



Mary Lu in Kid's Camp sharing the true story of a little girl who grew up to become a missionary among the Navajo.

to the next generation. We want to see them understand that they are the ones chosen to win their generation, to take the Gospel to all people in all the earth. Mary Lu did a workshop where she told a true story of a young missionary who went to serve among the Navajo in the western United States. This was to challenge the children to be open to hearing God's voice about what their role is in reaching and discipling others.



The second and third year discipleship classes meet together each week before breaking out into their small classes.

July and August are busy months as we prepare for the final teaching modules of the year in our discipleship classes. The youth and each of the three years of discipleship classes always close out the year with a course on mission. The youth are doing a course from Simply Mobilizing titled "The Unfinished Story". Each of the three years of adult classes are working through courses we have developed. The third year disciples are doing "Commissioned: Taking the Gospel to the Nations". This course is new this year and joins "Knowing God's Heart" an introduction to mission and "Commissioned: Your life on Mission with God" to



Leticia and Andrea are trying their best with a cross-cultural communication exercise we did with the third year students.

make a set of three studies designed to help mobilize local churches to significant participation in global mission. Each of these three courses ends with a special session of reflection on what was learned and writing out an Action Commitment with next steps toward a life on mission.



Part of the youth discipleship missions course is learning about the major religious blocs and how to pray for unreached people.

We have mentioned before that our discipleship courses can be used by other churches. But one thing we were not expecting was interest from a Christian bilingual school here in San Pedro Sula. Several of our church members are on staff at this school and they asked if it would be possible to use our materials. I recently delivered 70 copies of "My Identity in Christ" to the school for use with their middle and high school students.

Thank you very much for your faithful support of our ministry. When you sow into our ministry you are reaching people in many places and countries. As more doors open for mobilization ministry, we invite you to consider giving towards our work and mission mobilization. Together we continue making a difference in the lives of many people in Honduras and around the world. Remember, you share in the fruit.

We have a secure page for those who wish to give online or set up recurring gifts. Go to <a href="https://meigiving.org/donate/danandmarylu">https://meigiving.org/donate/danandmarylu</a> where you can make a one time or recurring gift and also create your own User Account to monitor your giving. Of course, checks mailed to MEI will always be processed the same as before.

God bless you abundantly,

## Dan & Mary Lu Coventon

Email: d.coventon@me.com

MEI P.O. Box 2127 Bentonville, AR 72712



Gifts are tax-deductible when made payable to "Mission Enablers International" or "MEI" with our fund number, MD3593, on the memo line (not our name). Thank you!

Reaching the world with the gospel is not a resource problem, it is a mobilization problem. —Claude Hickman, The Traveling Team